
 

 

 
 
Cllr Perry produced some pages of information from the internet showing health hazards of some pollutants, and 
attempted to make the case that these were present in the steam from the Celcon Plant, and that BG was covered in 
grey dust. He also suggested Celcon relocate. There was considerable discussion, and these views did not receive 
broad support. 
 
We later discovered that Cllrs Perry & Hughes altered the letter of support. Cllr Valerie Dagger, whilst opposing the 
factory plan, felt that what had happened was unfair to the people of Borough Green, and let us know the altered 
letter had arrived at KCC.  
 
Sue Murray resigned in anger, and Cllr David Evans organised a public protest at the meeting below, and a majority 
vote agreed a new letter was sent. Cllr Hughes apologised, but refused to allow action against those involved. 
 
Whilst the Celcon Factory was subsequently approved, the Bypass planning permission had lapsed, and the scheme 
was shelved. From that day, a Parish Alliance began between BG, Wrotham, Platt and Ightham campaigning for J5 
Slips, a traffic relief scheme that all parishes could subscribe to. 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 


